ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 2016


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for Up Hatherley, held at the Village Hall, Cold Pool Lane, Up Hatherley, on Tuesday 5th April 2016
Present:
Chairman of the Council, Councillor S. Fowler
In attendance:  K. Oakey – to record minutes, Councillors P. Worsley, J. Ward, D. Willcox; S. Bamford, C. Mason; D. Banyard; N. Holden, D. Young and G. Cassell and 3 parishioners
1. Apologies: Cllrs. A. Bamford, R. Johnes, and R. Whyborn
2. Welcome and Chairman’s Report
The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting reporting that this was his eleventh as chairman.  This meeting is a statutory one, and is a chance for the parishioners of Up Hatherley to raise any concerns they may have.  The agenda is set out such that group leaders from the parish council will say a few words.
The Chairman informed those present that the latest development with the Cold Pool Sports ground is that interested parties have expressed an interest, however Tewkesbury Borough Council have yet to compile the tender packs to send to those expressing an interest, which is disappointing.  The lease is unlikely therefore to be signed soon, so the ground remains unused.  A parishioner present asked how the ground was to be accessed, and the Chairman responded that despite requests to keep it on a like for like basis with the M&G ground, Tewkesbury Borough Council had designated it as public open space.  This means that anyone can gain access, and use the site.  it is hoped that under the terms of the lease there will be a grounds man and some control over access by dogs to the pitches.

The Chairman reported that the Village Hall leak had been fixed, meaning that a new roof is not necessary, saving substantial sums of money.  Bookings are up, and the hall continues to be supported by many regular users.  The Clerk was asked to purchase some bunting ready for the Queens Birthday celebrations in June.

There is still uncertainty around the Chargrove triangle, and we await the inspectors report on this.  The Parish Council has supported a hand car wash at the Farm Shop, thereby protecting local businesses.

3. Recreation and Culture: Cllr Worsley
All adverts from the Parish Records are now paid.  The Summer Gardens competition is in capable hands and progressing well, with the Mayor being booked and Manor by the Lake secured.  Once again the Carol singing was a great success with over 200 in attendance.
4. OpenSpaces: Cllr Fowler

Sleeper benches have been installed in Chargrove Playing field and in Cheriton Park.  Cllr Whyborn is sorting out plaques for these.  Unfortunately Cllr Whyborn could not be present, as he is the expert on the bus situation.  The latest is that the K bus will continue as an hourly service and changes have been made to the D service.  The park and ride charges have changed as the county council have removed the bus subsidy it was providing so bus passes are no longer accepted, with pensioners being charged £1.  There was discussion on why people can park for free when they are not using the bus, but rather going to work.  Cllr Mason will follow up the charging.
5. Highways Group Report: Cllr Mason
Cllr Mason’s report is presented below: 
[image: image1.emf]
Concerns were raised about ongoing parking issues at Lakeside School.  The school has had a number of drives to address this, including coning the road and police on site.  However, problems remain for local residents.  The Police will only become involved if complaints are logged, however there seem to be few of these, so all were encouraged to log issues as they occur.  The Chairman suggested that the church car park could be used as we are entitled to 20 spaced, however it was thought that this was too far from the school to make a difference.

The Chairman thanked Cllr Mason for his report.

6. Community Safety: Cllr Young
During the last quarter of 2015 there appear to have been an increase in burglaries, however this covers Leckhampton, Warden Hill and Hatherley.  However, the Police are unable to provide statistics for this area only, and reasons why are being investigated.  The local PCSO is therefore looking into this, and the statistics have improved considerably since his appointment.  As police liaison councillor for the parish Cllr young had a meeting with colleagues from Leckhampton with Warden Hill Parish with the aim of working together to improve police focus and action.  Both parishes are suffering from a lack of police presence at meetings, and lack of action / progress on bulgaries, meaning that the vast majority go unsolved.
Cllr Young is setting up a meeting with the local PCSO, and the aim will be to fully understand the issues for both parties, and improve communication links to the council.  

A parioshioner noted that they were part of a neighbourhood watch group, however the emails you are sent may tell you about an issue, but there is never any information about crimes being solved / action / sentencing of criminals.    Cllr young reported that over 75% of reported crimes in the area are declared no further action by the police, so part of his role will be to understand why, and the rationale behind these decisions.  

The Chairman thanked Cllr Young for his report.

7. Finance
Cllr Bamford had given his apologies, however the finances had been previously circulated for the January meeting when the 2016/17 budget was approved.  Most areas remain underspent, and the precept has been kept at the same level, for the ninth year. 

8. Matters Arising from Minutes of the 2015 Annual Parish Meeting  
The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated and signed at the May 2015 Parish Council meeting.  There were no other matters arising that needed to be discussed at the current meeting.  
9. Other Matters Arising 

The issue of dog fouling was raised, and the Clerk was asked to contact Cheltenham BC, particularly in relation to the Poplars.

There is a lot of smashed glass opposite the Carnarvon road shops, Cllr Cassell will follow up.

There was no further business so the Chairman closed the meeting.
Signed………………………………………………….Chairman, 3rd May 2016
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